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from the desk of Kerrie Tuite , Principal 

Thought for the Week:   

Poetry is when an emotion has found its thought and the thought has found words.  

Robert Frost 

Pax et bonum 
Kerrie 

tuitk@mta.qld.edu.au 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, Staff and Students, and Friends of Mount Alvernia College, 

Our Pastoral Assembly last week was a real treat.  Three delightful young women from Year 7 read a 

poem that they had written.  The young women - Sophie Williams, Bridget Petersen, and                    

Hannah Sladeñhad written a poem entitled Body Confidence.  I have included the poem, written to            

inspire young women to have confidence in themselves, for you to read. 

One of our ônewõ teachers, Ms Caroline McLean, read an analogy that she had written of her experience 

of joining the Mt A community this year.  I have asked Carolineõs permission to publish this script in this 

edition of News and Views so that we can all read her beautiful analogy of Mount Alvernia as a gracious 

and graceful woman. 

The joy of the assembly continued with a skit, organised by Spirit Captain Caitlin Schaper, and            

enacted by a Year 8 Religion class, telling the story of Francis and the Wolf of Gubbio.  The skit                 

captivated the audience and, while I was sitting watching, I was feeling very proud of our young women. 

The whole assembly made me proud that I am principal of such a great school.  We have a great               

tradition upon which to build, and I am grateful for everyoneõs support of our tradition and ethos which 

is lived out on a daily basis.  Storytelling and the use of appropriate analogies make our tradition              

accessible to everyone.  

Education has been in the news recently, with the publication of the second Gonski review, also known 

as Gonski 2.1.  While much of this seems radical, it really isnõt; all schools should be able to cater for all 

students ð matching the teaching and learning to the needs of each particular student.  We endeavour 

to do this at the College, and our results and the satisfaction of the students and parents are indicative 

that this is happening.  Education is a moveable feast and change and growth are part of our daily lives. 

Enjoy reading this weekõs News and Views on email, college website, or college app.  I hope that you   

continue to enjoy using the college app. 
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Body Confidence 

 

Letõs try and trash body talk, 

So donõt you go for a little walk, 

And listen here, our fellow peers, 

ôCos we donõt want you in tears 

Look at the positive side of you, 

ôCos you are beautiful and itõs true. 

We want you to love who you are, 

Because you really are a superstar. 

This may include a compliment here and there, 

As we love you and we care, 

Appearance doesnõt matter at all, 

Itõs whatõs inside that says it all. 

Only positive messages on the net, 

That would be your best bet, 

The pictures on there are so fake, 

So donõt start copying for your own sake. 

So, as we said, youõre beautiful, 

And love yourself, youõre wonderful, 

So spread the word and make us proud, 

As we have told you out loud. 

So let us give a shout out, òThanks!ó 

And remember there are no ranks!! 

 

Bridget Petersen, Hannah Slade, and Sophie  Williams 
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For those students who I do not teach, my name is Ms McLean and I am a new member 

of the teaching staff in 2018.  I am here today to share my first impressions of the 

Mount Alvernia school community .  After some thought, I have decided that Mount 

Alvernia is a grand and beautiful lady who connects with all who work and learn within 

her community. 

This strong and wonderful lady, Mount Alvernia, has three important body parts.  She has a brain , and this 

is the knowledge and learning that is done in this school.  She has a heart , and this is represented by all of 

the caring people who work in and around her.  Finally, Mount Alvernia has an incredibly warm embrace , 

and this is the sustainable environment which surrounds and protects us. 

Firstly letõs talk about Mount Alverniaõs brain.  During my 30 years of teaching experience, I have been              

fortunate to have taught in many schools around Queensland.  These include private schools, state primary 

and secondary schools, and co-educational as well as single sex schools.  In each of these schools, my goal 

has been to inspire and to make learning enjoyable.  I believe that developing a positive learning mindset  

enables students to add so many new and necessary tools to their own personal tool boxes.  Sadly, in some 

of these schools, a few of the students were quite oblivious to the expectations of their lessons and were 

even dismissive of any learning.  They were ambivalent, didnõt care, and wondered what learning had to do 

with them.  Well, from my experience so far, Mount Alvernia is not  one of those schools.  In fact,  Mt A 

girls love learning.  They especially love learning new things and discovering how new knowledge and skills 

can relate to their own lives.  At Mt A, girls then search for opportunities to apply that learning.  Mount    

Alvernia guides girls to be learners, and I would like to thank her for this. 

Second is Mount Alverniaõs heart, and this is represented by all of the caring people.  At Mount Alvernia, 

there are an incredible amount of enthusiastic students and teachers, as well as other amazing staff who just 

ôcareõ.  People here are friendly, warm, generous, and have the best interest of each student close to their 

hearts.  Everyone is open to learning, and embraces tradition, but is also open to change if it is required.  

Mount Alvernia is a lovely lady who ôcaresõ. 

Finally, there are Mount Alverniaõs long arms which represent our environment.  From the front door to the 

back door, Mt A makes one feel so safe and secure.  The buildings are designed to be actively sustainable 

and purposeful; they are all such positive learning spaces.  Then there is the way that nature has been 

brought into the school grounds with such beautiful gardens.  I am especially impressed with La Foresta - 

such an amazing array of plants, herbs, and fruit trees.  There is no other school I know where one can            

enjoy such delicious fruit, grown with such care.  So, within the arms of Mount Alvernia, our girls are pro-

tected and supported. 

Overall with Mt Alverniaõs brain, heart, and embrace in mind, I can clearly state how happy I am that I teach 

at Mount Alvernia.  Now, of course, the Franciscan faith and tradition is so very important and is weaved 

into the fabric of everything she does.  This is demonstrated in her kindness and community goodwill, and  is 

clearly conveyed in the way she reaches out and hugs each and every one of us every day.  In fact, Mount 

Alvernia is hugging me right now just like I know she hugs each and every one of you.  Thank you. 

 

Caroline McLean, BA DipEd 

Teacher of English, Geography, and History 

First Impressions  
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It was interesting to hear comments about education made over the past week with 

the release of the ôGonski 2õ report.  When I heard some of these comments and 

read parts of the report, I remembered a report the Australian Council of               

Educational Research released a number of years ago.  The report - The era of lifelong 

earning: implications for secondary schools - spoke of the need for people to adapt to 

change and to continue learning throughout their lives or they may become              

increasingly marginalised in economic and social life.   

One of the authors, Jennifer Bryce wrote:  

òWhile most schools already give students skills for life, different elements of learning could be brought 

together more to build on and reinforce each other. 

òA key change for secondary schools is to immerse their students, to a 

greater degree than ever before, in the world outside the school ð   

particularly the world of work.  This will involve not just simple work 

experience, as in the past, but giving opportunities for developing and 

honing personal skills, particularly in information technology, boosting 

self-esteem and personal confidence, and maximising opportunities for 

the display of inquiry, enterprise and imagination in the world beyond 

the school fence. 

òThe traditional focus on ôlearning skillsõ will be much more effective if designed around students            

developing personal learning plans linked to settings outside the classroom and oriented towards more 

applied learning.ó 

It is still the central role of schools to equip students with essential knowledge, skills, and attributes, but 

what is considered ôessentialõ has changed far beyond the previous notion of ôbasic skillsõ and ôcore            

curriculumõ.  The challenge for schools is to consider how they can change their practice to become 

promoters of lifelong learning.  This will not mean substantial changes in material resource levels, but 

rather a reorientation and rethinking of what it means to be a teacher and what it means to be a             

learner.  

If we were preparing students for lifelong learning, what would we see?  

1. Students would be becoming ôinformation literateõ.  This means that they 

recognise what information they need in a situation and then are able to 

locate it, evaluate it, and use it effectively.  This is infinitely more             

complex than merely recalling rote-learned material. 

From the College Deputy  

(continued next page) 
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From the College Deputy  
(continued from previous page) 

2. Students would be questioning, reasoning about, justifying the relevance of, and evaluating 

the validity of information.  Their knowledge would be characterised by breadth and depth.  

They would not be relying on teachers to define what they are to learn, locate the              

information for them and ômakeõ them learn it.  They would be negotiating the curriculum 

with their teachers 

3. Uncertainty and change would not threaten students.  They would value the possibility of 

positive outcomes.  They would also be ready to change personal direction when new and 

interesting arenas of learning emerge, and be ready to predict the kinds of skills and            

information needed for the new situations they encounter. 

4. Students developing into lifelong learners would be developing              

generic skills such as problem solving and communication. 

5. Students would be developing a positive self-image that enhances motivation, persistence, 

and confidence.  They would not be afraid to take risks in class. 

6. Students would be developing a range of learning strategies, including basic cognitive skills 

to assist them in remembering information, as well as study skills such as time             

management. 

7. Teachers would be using strategies which support the students to take control of their 

own learning and providing regular feedback on their attempts to do this. 

8. Schools structure the learning experience such that it is 

easy for students to make the connections between one 

field of study and another rather than encouraging them 

to see what they are learning in terms of discrete subject 

disciplines. 

 

 

 

The ACER research paper challenges us to examine what they do and how they do it.  As we move in 

to a new phase of Senior Schooling in 2019, we are currently reviewing what and how we do so we 

may continue to offer quality education for the girls who attend Mount Alvernia.  It is a time of change 

in education but it is also an exciting time to be part of these changes. 

I hope everyone has a great week. 

. 

Michael McDonald 
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From the Deputy Principal:  

Mission and Community  

A Listening Heart  

Pope Francis made it clear that, òGod comes silentlyó, and that, without a listening 

heart, His voice can be òdrowned outó by the distractions of daily life. 

He said Christians need òto listen carefully to his word and the story of his life, but 

also to be attentive to the details of our own daily livesó.  

As we read the Gospels, we can see many examples in which Jesus was both a person of compassion 

and a person of action. 

The two, action and compassion go together, for compassion  is mute without action.  

Love, it is said, is shown through our deeds, not through our words.  When we act with compassion  

we are linking our lives directly to the very essence of God ð which is love!  

Francis and those like Elizabeth Hayes and Clare of Assisi who followed him had a listening heart and 

heard this calling. 

This term, I am encouraging our community to be stay attentive and to provide some time in our busy 

lives for listening.  Grab a cuppa and sit in a place that nurtures your very being.  Here your heart will 

have the quiet place needed to acknowledge the numerous ôGod momentsõ in our lives.  People are 

compassionate , and their love comes to us in small ordinary actions and details of our daily lives.  

This fortnight, I pray that we all nurture a listening heart so to allow God to come silently to us.  Let us 

also seek ways to action COMPASSION .  

Blessings and peace. 

Alison Stone 

 

 

 

 

 

 

HOUSE MASS today during Elizabeth Hayes Week    

It was wonderful to celebrate the Eucharist in community with Belle Prairie, Greccio, and Perugia    

Houses today.  We honoured our role model, Elizabeth Hayes. 
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Mission and Community  

COMMUNITY DATES OF INTEREST:   

ADVANCE NOTICE  

FOOD, FRIENDS & FAITH  ð Our Mount Alvernia and Padua Youth Group will meet on              

Monday 14 May, 3:10ð4:30pm  in La Verna ground floor area for a great get-together, some food, 

and fabulous conversations about faith.  All students in Years 10, 11, and 12 are welcome. 

YEAR 10 REFLECTION DAY: Next Wednesday, 16 May, for all Year 10                

students in the Little Flower Parish Hall .  This compulsory Year 10 Reflection Day 

connects with the Year 10 RE unit this term which centres on the inquiry, ôDo you have 

the courage to embrace the leper?õ  Students will explore the words of  Micah ð to act     

justly, love tenderly and walk humbly with God ð on their reflection day.  This day will start on site at Mount Alvernia 

and then move over to the Parish Hall.  The activities will provide our Year 10 students time to experience            

justice, team up with SolarBuddy, get MAD , and seek ways to be the change in the world.  

CELEBRATE YOUTH ñ THE LIFE YOUõRE LIVING:   Thursday 17 May, 

8:30am-3:00pm  at Chandler .  This is a Year of Youth Event for students in 

Years 9, 10, 11, and 12 with a focus on  music ministry and evangelisation .  

Led by dynamic speaker, presenter, and singer/songwriter Jesse Manibusan, The Life 

You're Living promises to be an incredibly uplifting day filled with music, story,               

catechesis, prayer, and worship.  

Students should have registered already through Moodle >Mission and Outreach for this fabulous day with other 

Catholic schools and colleges in Brisbane.  See Mrs Stone for more details. 

#TIMEõS UP STUDENT FORUM: Tuesday 22 May, 3:20-6:30pm  All Hallowsõ 

School ð only for Years 11 and 12 students.  In light of the recent media stories 

around sexual harassment in high profile industries, it is time to open up the discussion 

about what constitutes harassment and how we are treating our peers with respect.              

Students in Year 11 and Year 12 only should have registered already through Moodle 

>Mission and Outreach for this important forum with other Catholic schools and Colleges 

in Brisbane.  See Mrs Stone for more details.  

 

Our 2018 rosters for our Outreach programs and other Justice events are posted on Moodle.            

We welcome volunteers from all year levels to action the call of being Christ in the world.   

Our new Outreach opportunity for Years 10 and 11 students 

began this week  ð Holy Cross Laundry Outreach ð six             

students served hospitality and conversation, and then 

worked in the dry fold area of the laundry for a short while 

with employees who are part of HCLõs assisted program.  This 

ministry will run fortnightly on a Thursday from 9:30am to 12:00 noon.  

We encourage Year 11 students particularly to sign up! 

(continued next page) 
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Mission and Community  

FOOD FOR THOUGHT: PERSPECTIVE 

For anyone who has a social media account, this is one that has 

been doing the rounds, and there are a truly astonishing               

number of different perspectives that exist on the image.  It is 

designed to promote a tolerance in the differences of opinion. 

One does not need to overly focus on the difference of             

opinion as to whether it is a 6 or a 9.  Opinions differ, as do 

perspectives and beliefs and ideas; however, at the core I am 

sure you will agree there is a common understanding that 

there is a number, regardless of what it might be.  To go for-

ward with anything, there needs to be a degree of common 

understanding - a universal acceptance and appreciation of a current reality.  It is in this light that I call 

your attention to the Executive Summary of the results from the Mount Alvernia College               

Enhancing Catholic Schools Identity Data .  You may remember that students, staff, and the adults 

in our community were asked to complete surveys about the Catholic identity of our college.  It can be 

found on our website under the P&FSN area.  The summary provides data about different perspectives 

on Mount Alvernia Collegeõs performance in the areas of religious understanding, religious education 

curriculum considerations, and religious life of the College elements.  All of these different 

ôperspectivesõ or points of input are important.  The best part of the report was the common                 

agreement and acceptance that Mount Alvernia College has a rich Catholic tradition in the Franciscan 

tradition and this is what staff, students, and adults want.  In an era that is heavily focused on data and 

outcome, it is crucial to remember that at the centre of our college is a young woman - one with          

potential, aspiration, and a future. 

 

 

OUR HIGHLY INDUSTRIOUS TUESDAY CROCHET CLUB DESPERATELY NEEDS 

EIGHT -PLY WOOL ð can you assist?  Any colour will do.  

There is a pink collection bin near Reception.  

(continued from previous page) 

(continued next page) 

https://www.mta.qld.edu.au/community/parents-friends-support-network-pfsn/open-day-assistance/
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Mission and Community  

(continued from previous page) 

The Unknown Project  

Young law students Rory McGahan and Olivia Roney are the founders of The Unknown 

Project, a new Brisbane-based initiative that sells wrapped second-hand books to buy 

school resources for young asylum seekers.  They hope, thorough the initiative, to teach 

Australians not to ôjudge a book by its coverõ.  

òPart of the whole point of The Unknown Project was we felt it was a metaphor for how 

asylum seekers and refugees are treated, kind of like, donõt judge a book by its coveró, 

Rory and Olivia explained when they joined Mrs Stoneõs Year 12 R&E class last week.  

The Year 12 students, who are exploring a unit titled social justice, found out about The 

Unknown Project when the global crisis of refugee and asylum seekers was raised.             

The class found out that the pair has started selling books ôlucky dip-styleõ, inspired by 

Blind Date Books, where books are wrapped in paper so buyers canõt see the cover; 

instead buyers are provided with three clues about the book on the front brown paper 

wrapping.  All proceeds from sales go towards buying school resources for child asylum 

seekers learning English at the Brisbane Romero Centre. 

The Unknown Project has partnered with the 

Year 12 R&E classes and our fabulous        

iCentre to collect books and to provide 

opportunities for sales.  They will also be at 

our Open Day on Sunday 20 May. 

Can You Assist?   

We are collecting quality pre -loved 

books in excellent condition or new 

books for YA or adults, brown paper 

and string  

There is a green collection bin in the 

iCentre for these goods.  

Figure 1:Rory McGahan: 

òPart of the whole point 

of The Unknown Project 

was we felt it was a            

metaphor for how asylum 

seekers and refugees are 

treated, kind of like, donõt 

judge a book by its               

cover.ó Photo: Emilie Ng, 

Catholic Leader  

Figure 2:Refugee support: Rory McGahan and Olivia Roney at one of 

their book sales in Brisbane. Photo: Supplied.  

Do you have Pre -loved Running Shoes? 

In January 2018, Sergeant Melissa Gilbert from Doomadgee PCYC started 

the Doomadgee Deadly Runners and Walkers in Far North West Queens-

land, and since that date she has had over 180 local people join, with the  

majority returning numerous times.  Over twenty people have earned 

themselves a Deadly Runner singlet by coming along for six weeks, and 

many more are about to get theirs.  

A lot of the participants are currently running barefoot and they are looking 

for gently used/pre-worn running shoes to donateñany sizes as they have 

kids as young as four to adults participating.  Any style, quality, condition! 

They are also looking for socks if you can donate any.  Help spread the joy 

of running and check out their progress on the Facebook page - 

Doomadgee Deadly Runners and Walkers.  

Donations can be dropped into the box at the College Office. 

https://www.facebook.com/doomadgeedeadlyrunners/
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Mission and Community  

Anzac Commemorative Service: Monday 23 April  

Our whole community gathered in the San Damiano Centre last week to acknowledge and remember 

all Australians who served and died in all wars, conflicts, and peacekeeping operations. 

Our commemorative assembly honoured traditions and remembered the spirit of the Anzacs and            

subsequent servicemen and women.  In this Year of Youth we welcomed back to the College               

Maddi Tilbury, who spoke about her 100-kilometre solo walk and the spirit needed to tackle endurance 

events.  She provided deep insight and inspiration for our young women, and we thank her for being 

part of this service.  (You can read the text of Maddiõs address on the next page.) 

(continued from previous page) 
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Anzac Day Commemorative Assembly  

 

Hello.  As some of you may know, my name is Maddi, and I graduated from Mount Alvernia last year.  I am here to 

speak to you today about the Anzac Spirit among youth today.  

Now some may call me crazy, but last year I completed the World  

War 1 Challenge.  The challenge is a four-stage, 100-kilometre trek 

across the rugged DõAguilar Ranges in south-east Queensland over a  

32-hour period.  To put that into perspective it is like walking to the 

city from Cremorne Road over ten times, non-stop, for a whole week-

end over some of the hardest mountain ranges and, in my case, also in 

the torrential rain.  In fact, one in fifteen people complete the trek, and 

four people from Mount Alvernia and three from my family have.            

Why anyone would sign up for this sounds crazy, I know.  Well, during 

this trek you also carry a brick.  Each brick is inscribed with the name 

of one of the 7000 Queenslanders who died in World War I.  All of these bricks will then be built into a memorial 

wall to be unveiled in a park at Strathpine.  My soldier's name was Benjamin Andrews Acreman, and I can safely say I 

will never forget that name.  Private Acreman was part of the Second Light Horse Brigade Field Ambulance; his 

hometown was Windsor, Queensland, and he worked as a sawmiller.  He enlisted in the army in 1914 and sadly 

passed a year later due to illness at the age of twenty.  He faced conditions and circumstances worse than I can ever 

imagine.  I will never know him or his family, but I did honour his sacrifice.  

As you can imagine, I went through a rollercoaster of emotions before, during, and after.  When signing up for the 

event, the original motivation is the honour.  I thought about my family, friends, the Unknown Soldier, and even my 

uncle who is suffering from PTSD.  You want to complete this event to honour those past, present, and future.             

I started finishing sections of this event in Year 10 and, at the start of Year 12, I was fortunate to have been chosen for 

the annual Canberra trip.  The people, the poppies, and psyche of the Anzacs solidified the idea that 2017 was the year 

that I was going to honour the fallen.  During the event, it became less about the solider and more about a sense of 

completion, a goal to finish this monumental event.  It was all a mental game.  The first muscle to go is the brain and, 

as soon as it goes, it is game over.  However, in the end, you reflect on the walk and why you walked in the first place.  

All the women and men who sadly passed for the safety of Australia then, now and in the future.  

I am not here to sell this fantastic event, which it is.  I am here to explain why which seems like a pretty reasonable 

question.  This challenge commemorates the sacrifices made by soldiers from Queensland in World War 1.  Elite            

Executive Events administers the challenge for the charities Whiskeys Wish, Legacy, and Soldier On, all of which            

support current and past Australian Defence Force members, Domestic Service members, and service dogs that have 

suffered injuries or illnesses as a result of their service.  The ASA All-Stars participation continues because of a belief 

in the cause and, for each member of the team, the challenge is not only for the World War 1 soldiers from Queens-

land, but for all ANZAC soldiers, and their own families at home in New Zealand. 

You might be sitting there thinking, òAwesome, why are you telling us this and how does it apply to me?ó  The Anzac 

spirit is seen everywhere and lives amongst the youth.  It lives in people showing the incentive in understanding what 

needs and should be done and doing something about it, not taking people and everyday things like lights for granted, 

and looking after and supporting your mates, regardless of where they came from, rejoicing in the fact that they, like 

you, consider themselves Australian.  

I may have been the only student to complete the whole event, but I was not the only one there.  We stood together 

and supported one another to get through the event.  Every student who is currently in Canberra is taking action.  

Any one of you who talk about uniting is living the Anzac spirit in voice.  Standing amongst each other, proud to be 

Australian, is living the Anzac Spirit as they sacrificed so much for us to be able to do so.  The Anzac spirit is in the 

youth as they are one of us.  
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One of my key focuses with our young women is to encourage them to believe in themselves, 

to be brave enough to acknowledge their own strengths, and to be proud of these.  By doing 

this, they are able to develop more confidence and build upon their own achievements to 

move to that next level.  I am also ever attentive to ensure that being ôtoo cool for schoolõ is 

not  an option.  It is so important for girls to take advantage of the education that is offered.  It will set them up 

well and, as we see on a regular basis, maintaining and developing an attitude towards high levels of effort and 

striving to improve really does set our young women up well for their futures.  

Girls don't take enough credit for the good things they do and focus too much on the things 

that don't go so well.  

Professor Andrew Martin, University of Sydney 

That notion of believing in ourselves (as women) is so important and, as such, together, we need to help to build 

that confidence in all of our Mount Alvernia College girls. 

I (and others) certainly believe that this may be just one of the factors behind the statistics we see around the 

representation of women in various careers, and in leadership.  As is indicated by much research, women are  

under-represented in the workforce in several areas, including in leadership, whilst we see that, with respect to 

educational attainment, women outrank men.  For your interest, I have included an excerpt from the Workplace 

Gender Equality Agency website, outlining some of the latest statistics around women in the workforce.   

You can access the full document at https://www.wgea.gov.au/sites/default/files/Stats_at_a_Glance.pdf 

Workforce Participation  

¶ Women comprise 46.9% of all employed persons in Australia.  As a proportion of all employees, 

25.1% are women working full-time and 21.8% are women working part-time.  

¶ Women constitute 68.6% of all part-time employees, 36.8% of all full-time employees, and 52.6% of all 

casual employees. 

¶ The workforce participation rate for women is 60.5%, and for men is 70.9%.   

¶ The workface participation rate for 15-64 year olds for women is 73.2% and for men is 82.9%. 

Educational Attainment  

¶ Of all women aged 20-24, 91.6% have attained Year 12 qualifications or above, compared to 88.7% of 

men in the same age bracket.  Of all women aged 25-29, 39.9% have achieved a bachelor degree or 

above, compared to 30.9% of men of the same age bracket.   

¶ A slightly higher proportion of women (5.9%) aged 15-64 years attained a postgraduate degree than 

men (5.8%) of the same age bracket.  

Women in Leadership  

Latest results from the Agencyõs dataset show:  

¶ Women hold 13.7% of chair positions, 24.9% of directorships, as well as represent 16.5% of CEOs and 

29.7% of key management personnel in Agency reporting organisations.  

¶ Over one-quarter (29.1%) of Agency reporting organisations have no key management personnel who 

are women.  
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Real time statistics from the AICD reveal:  

¶ 26.2% of directors in the ASX 200 are women in January 2018.  

¶ Women account for 25.0% of new appointments to ASX 200 boards in January 2018. 

 

So why do I include these stats?  As teachers, we obviously have a major influence on your daughterõs education 

and learning, in many areas; not just the subjects we teach, but also in trying to assist in developing studentsõ            

attitudes towards learning, and of what they themselves believe they can achieve.  We provide them with               

opportunity to develop their own independence and resilience, as well as try to instil in them a love of learning 

and a desire to continue to achieve.  Of course, as their parents and guardians, you too have a major influence on 

how they develop in these areas, and so I have included some excerpts from an article by school principal              

Jenni Wilkins, and experts in learning and resilience, Dr Maria Pallotta-Chiarolli and Professor Andrew Martin, 

who provide their best ideas on helping girls to excel at school.  I encourage both you and your daughters to read 

through these tips.  At Mount A, we are most certainly focused on these, and believe that each and every young 

woman here has the potential to achieve something great when she puts her mind, heart, and soul into it.  

1. Ensure your daughter goes to school every day 

A lot of girls think they can stay at home and study, Birrong Girls High School Principal Jenni Wilkins says.              

Children who miss out on eight days of school a term will miss on about a year of education by the time they  

finish primary school and not much less for high school.  "The best way to learn is to come to school.ó 

2. Be involved in your daughter's learning 

Teachers ensure girls are engaged in learning; however parents/caregivers also need to be engaged in their       

daughter's education, Jenni says. 

"Ask your daughter what they're up to, what they're learning, and why it's important to them to learn because 

this shows you're interested in their school life." 

Also find out when their next assignment is due or when their trials begin. 

"This allows parents to know when their daughters are under pressure.ó 

3. Lend a helping hand (strategically) 

Help sort out problems your daughter may be experiencing with schoolwork and support her to produce good 

work.  Note that this does not imply doing the work for them. 

Don't underestimate the power of encouragement; it's a great way of helping with schoolwork. 

4. Set up a place for learning 

It's important to give your daughter a place to work at home ð a table where she can work in a quiet area away 

from brothers and sisters and away from distractions such as the television and social media.  This allows her to 

concentrate on what sheõs doing and also shows that the family values her schoolwork. 

From the Assistant Principal: 
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5. Know what's going on in her life 

Girls' concern over their self-image and their vulnerability to being bullied or cyberbullied often gets in the way of 

learning. 

"It's important you monitor it closely." 

Talk to your daughter about what's going on in her life and go along to the parent-teacher nights and P&F        

meetings to find out how schools manage these issues. 

You can also ask your daughterõs teachers what they're noticing. 

6. Reduce their concerns about self-image 

Girls' abilities to succeed at school are strongly influenced by the social culture around them, says Dr Maria            

Pallotta-Chiarolli, lecturer at the School of Health and Social Development at Deakin University.  Many girls 

struggle between traditional ideas of femininity versus being more independent and assertive.  Instead of these 

attitudes helping girls to learn and achieve, they begin modelling themselves on traditional boys' behaviour ð binge

-drinking, and being anti-authoritarian, anti-learning, and sexually aggressive as they try to throw off the ôgoodie 

goodie' image.  Back in the classroom, this behaviour can also cause problems, Maria says. 

"Girls need lots of encouragement and reinforcement that they in themselves are beautiful and they're intelligent.  

As parents, especially mums, it's important we model self-assertiveness, confidence, independence, and 

self-assurance.ó 

7. Check your expectations 

If girls are put under excessive pressure from parents about their school performance or the career they should 

pursue, they can sometimes withdraw, experience anxiety issues, or switch off from learning, Maria says. 

"Parents have to put aside what happened to them, how they feel and what their ambitions were for themselves 

and are for their girls and ask, ôWhat does my daughter want, what is my daughter capable of, and how do I     

encourage her as an individual to do the best she can to carve her space out in the world?'", she says. 

"Parents need to come across as cheerleaders and critical friends from the sidelines and someone who doesn't 

expect them to be perfect." 

8. Reinforce your daughter's self-confidence 

Girls are often motivated about learning but are also anxious about it and can doubt their abilities, says                 

Professor Andrew Martin, a research fellow at the University of Sydney's Faculty of Education and Social Work. 

"They often worry about failing tests or assignments and not meeting the mark." 

The best antidote to their anxiety is common sense.  If your daughterõs worried about failing a test, suggest she 

talks to a teacher about how best to prepare.  If she is worried about the wrong questions coming up in the            

exam, suggest she revises for an additional topic and asks for help.  Also, encouraging your daughter to take up 

sport or relaxation strategies to burn off a bit of anxious energy can also be valuable. 
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9. Support your daughter to take control of her learning  

Girls tend not to have a strong sense of control over their academic life, Andrew says. 

"We find they don't always feel they're in the driver's seat and they are uncertain about their ability to avoid poor 

performance and failure." 

Parents can remind their daughters of three things where they have control over their learning: 

¶ Effort  ð how hard they try 

¶ Strategy  ð the way they try and the way they do their work 

¶ Attitude  ð what they're thinking about themselves and the tasks they have to do. 

"The more they can focus on these three things, the more in control they'll feel." 

10. Help your daughter to believe in her success 

"Girls don't take enough credit for the good things they do and focus too much on the things that don't go so 

well," Andrew says. 

This kind of attitude over a continued period can wear a girl's self-esteem down.  It can also play out beyond 

school. 

"Later in the workplace they can take on the ôimpostor syndrome' where they don't feel they deserve the                

promotion they get or they're an executive and feel like a bit of a fraud.  It all comes back to the importance in 

the early days of learning to internalise and take credit for success and knowing you deserve the good stuff that's 

going on.ó 

 

NSW Dept Education, (2018). Ten tips to help girls succeed at school., Retrieved from http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-

and-study/homework-tips/10-tips-to-help-girls-succeed-at-school 

 

Debra Evans 
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Mathematics Help  

Did you know that help in mathematics is available to all students at Mt A? 

Come to the iCentre early in first break almost any day and get help from 

Mr Syme with any maths problem. 

http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/10-tips-to-help-girls-succeed-at-school
http://www.schoolatoz.nsw.edu.au/homework-and-study/homework-tips/10-tips-to-help-girls-succeed-at-school
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